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                                                                 TOWN OF NORTH READING
           


            __________________________                             Massachusetts        Conservation Commission

Minutes
Tuesday, May 26, 2009
Mr. Allen, Chairman, called the Tuesday, May 26, 2009, meeting of the Conservation Commission to order at 7:30 PM in Room 14 of the North Reading Town Hall, 235 North Street, North Reading, MA.

Members

Present:

Tim Allen, Chairperson



Martin Weiss, Member






Lori Mitchener, Member
Jonathan Cody, Member 

Absent:  

Tom Romeo, Member


 
Staff




Present:

Kathy Morgan, Administrative Assistant




Leah Basbanes, Conservation Agent

Guests:



Discussion/ Correspondence File/Minutes
Minutes
Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission approve the minutes of May 12, 2009.

Ryers Store parking lot
Jack McQuilkin, from JM Associates, and Mark Hall were present to discuss plans they would like to propose for making the Ryer’s Store parking lot bigger.  The location is the space behind Ryer’s Store and the old Ryer’s Store.  The area is in a floodplain, 5’ below street grade.  Mr. Hall plans to install cultex chambers to make up floodplain storage.  They will need to replicate from elevation 65 – 68.  The back parking lot is designated a wetland because it is a floodplain and there is no vegetation or wetland value.  They plan to fill to street grade; and runoff will go toward the biotreatment area, to an underground storage, to an existing culvert, and then out to the Ipswich River all by gravity.  Vegetation present is an invasive species and thorny shrubs.  Members told Mr. McQuilkin that they would like to see a planting plan when they come in to file.

Beaver Dam at Martin’s Pond 
Janet Nicosia and Paul Cameron, who were present, told members that they have been taking measurements of the rise and fall of Martin’s Pond and the gages have recently shown a difference between the bridge level and the pond level.  They found that a new beaver dam is present 200’ beyond the bridge on Burroughs Road, behind the parking lot across from Clark Park.  Trapping was done and they are now asking for an Emergency Certificate to break the dam.  The Board of Health has already issued an emergency permit.  They believe it is better to take out the entire dam and not just break an opening in it.  Ms. Basbanes said beavers are not the whole problem and asked what the next step would be to figure out what’s causing the rising water?  Ms. Nicosia said there is a silt problem and when sewerage comes into the area, it will help alleviate the problem and perhaps dredging the stream would help.
Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission issue an Emergency Certificate.   
Certificate of Compliance
13 Riverside Drive (245-359)
The original was never recorded and this was just a re-sign for recording purposes.

Public Hearings
327 Main Street (245-1325) (2 caisson foundations)
Tom Johnson, from Coler & Colantonio came before the Committee representing MetroPCS

for the installation of 2 caisson foundations for supporting the steel framework for cell tower equipment.  The applicant would like to expand the existing frame 10’ x 16’ with two concrete foundations, 2’ in diameter and 4’ deep.  Haybales and silt fence will be installed at the limit of work and made ready for de-watering if necessary when the caissons go in.  The closest point to wetlands is 50’.  Mr. Johnson said that construction should take about a month.

Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions.

5 Willow Street (245-1323)(addition)
Luke Roy, from O’Neill Associates, was present for the applicant.  The applicant plans to construct a 16’ x 16’ addition to the existing house.  The closest point to wetlands is 48’.  Some of the existing pavement will be removed along with some plantings and then the area will be loamed and seeded.  The impervious percentage on the site will be 14.9%.  Boarding vegetated wetlands comes into the yard but has been maintained as lawn and they would like to keep it like that.  Silt fence will be installed at the 12’ buffer.  The owner has already cut down some trees, leaving the stumps.  There is a slope in the pavement area that will be removed.  Mr. Roy said he will blend in the grade.  The owner was present and said that the three trees in the front will be ground down and others cut lower.  Ms. Basbanes would like the treed area replaced with plantings so the lawn doesn’t creep further out.

Three additional conditions:  stumps to be ground down; firm area where it slopes; and install additional plantings where the trees were removed.  The plantings should be approved by the Conservation agent.

Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions, plus the three additional conditions.

17R Shore Road (245-1324)(addition)
Adam Ricci, the owner was present.  Mr. Ricci plans to construct a two-story addition in the location of the existing paved driveway, a sunroom, where a pool used to be, replace the deck in the same footprint, construction of timber and gravel stairs and dock, and the installation of pervious pavers for the driveway.  Mr. Ricci also plans to remove some invasive plants and replace with winterberries and dogwoods.  Mr. Weiss asked for a grading plan, showing the finished grade and additional distances to trees.  He would also like more details for the dock and dimensions of the dock.  Some members questioned the permeable of the underlying soils where the pavers will be located.
Linda Duran, an abutting neighbor, stated her concerns with the invasive species coming out.  She wonders if the area was surveyed and concerned with elevations and drainage.  Ms. Basbanes said there is multi-flora rose that will be coming out.  A row of dogwoods were planted where the two trees were removed.  The neighbors stated their concerns about the concrete slab that’s on the property that was never permitted and that Mr. Ricci has replaced the shed.  Members told them that it wouldn’t be an additional impervious surface because it was there before Mr. Ricci owned the property.  Mr. Ricci was asked to provide a cross-section of fill to be added.  

Janet Nicosia warned Mr. Ricci that he can’t just take out all material between his house and the pond and make it into a beach.  She said she wouldn’t like any more branches trimmed.  Ms. Basbanes said that under the Act, he can do “Vista Pruning”
Ms. Mitchener moved, seconded by Mr. Weiss, and voted 4-0;

 that the Conservation Commission accept the applicant’s request to continue the hearing to gather additional information.  To be continued to June 23, 2009.

 Continued Public Hearings 

 153 & 177 Marblehead Street (245-1312)  (Ms. Mitchener recused herself from the hearing)  
Rich Williams, from Hayes Engineering, and Attorney Senior were present for the applicant.  The project has finished up with the Planning Commission.  A 21E condition will be added as a condition along with what happens when the result are obtained.  Revised plans dated 5/22/09 were submitted showing a critter tunnel between lots 19 & 20 and a cross section of the detention pond.  The outlet from basin five has been brought further from the wetlands.  Driveways for lots 9 & 13 will be side by side and there have been added vegetated treatment swale.  The Emergency Access will not be constructed.  Remediation will be done on Lot 19 when a Notice of Intent is filed, no matter how the findings of the 21E come back.  Signage and certification for the 21E will be required.

Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Mr. Cody, and voted 3-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions plus three additional conditions. 
4 Ten Rod Way (245-1320)
Rich Williams, from Hayes Engineering, was present.  Mr. Williams considered installing a vertical wall to save the trees at the bottom of the slope and felt it wasn’t a viable solution.  Instead, he brought the slope back and will be saving 4 trees, but will be taking 8 trees out, up to 15” in diameter.  He said vegetation and trees would grow in.

Laine Raia stated her concerns about the distance of work to the horse trail.  Mr. Williams said there is 25’ from the horse path to the closest point of work.  Because the new work is located 80’ away from the vernal pool in the area, it wasn’t felt that it was necessary to specify the time of year that the work can occur.
Mr. Weiss moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission close the Public Hearing and issue an Order of Conditions with the standard 43 conditions plus two conditions; 1) not to block the horse trail, and 2) that if the project doesn’t go forward, a field stone wall will be built in accordance with the original Order of Conditions.
Adjourn 

Mr. Cody moved, seconded by Ms. Mitchener, and voted 4-0;


that the Conservation Commission adjourn the meeting at 10:00 PM

Approved ______________________ Dated _______________
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